Girdwood Cemetery Committee

November 2, 2017 
 Minutes Draft

What: 
Regular Monthly Meeting Girdwood Cemetery Committee 
Where:    
Girdwood Community Center, 250 Egloff Drive
Date:       
November 2, 2017
Time:      
1:00 pm
Call to order 1:05PM, Tommy O’Malley, Chair
Agenda Approved for November 2, 2017 Meeting
Minutes Approved from September 7, 2017 Meeting

Old Business:

1. Discuss scoping schematic design fee and letter from CRW Engineers
Schematic design proposal was received in early October and was emailed to Cemetery Committee members.  It was presented at GBOS at 10/16 monthly meeting as new business, and will be considered at the November 20 meeting as old business.
CRW Engineers has stated that there have been no public cemeteries developed by local engineers in many years, although there have been a few military cemeteries.  They selected an out-of-state consultant because he has recent and diverse experience in developing cemeteries of various styles around the country.  

The estimate to create a schematic design for the cemetery is $49,910. 
This will produce the following:

· Basic schematic design 

· Cost estimate to build

· Permitting

· Phasing plan

· Open house


Concerns brought forward at GBOS meeting in October were:

Groundwater and drainage.  
Additional study of the proposed site in summer should provide information that is needed to gain a solid understanding of the feasibility of burial on this site.  GBOS heard concerns that having the consultant review this in winter and walk the site in winter is not ideal.

Funding for construction.  
GBOS is concerned that MOA needs to view cemetery construction as a priority in order to approve funding for construction.  Plan has been to seek bond funds for this project, likely rolled in to an overall municipal bonding project.  This project should also be included on the State’s Capital Improvement Project list.  Tommy O’Malley plans to talk with Amanda Moser in the Municipal Clerks office next week to see if there is a bond package in which this could be strategically included.  Group discusses that the city no longer is receiving dividend funds from ML&P or from State Revenue sharing. Tommy agrees that there is need to lobby the city, state and GBOS to gain support for this project.

Management and Administration.  
Cemetery is an Area-wide function.  Tommy plans to talk to Melinda Freeman in Health and Human Services, as this project would fall under her department for management and would likely charge Girdwood in IGC’s.  Although it is known that the Anchorage Memorial Park is running out of space, it is not yet known what the residents of Anchorage want to do about this.  Tommy believes that they will be interested in securing more cemetery space, and that space could be in Girdwood. 
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Location.  

GVSA has grown since the site selection, are there other locations now within the GVSA that should be considered. Tommy discusses the other locations that were suggested by HLB originally, including Holton Hills area, area near the airport, and locations at the mouth of the valley.  Not all of these had access infrastructure, and some of them have been removed from consideration.  Tommy notes that this site may actually be able to expand as the GVSA now includes the land up to the Beaver Pond Trail on the North side.

Ballpark Estimate of cost of construction.  
Kyle offers that this is a project will be at least $500,000.
Heather Hall suggests that the committee could research the cost of recently developed cemeteries nation-wide to get addition information.
Kyle recommends that this project be researched additionally over the next year and that the goal should be to have a bond on the ballot in 2019.  This will allow for Cemetery fund to gain funds from taxes to pay for the Schematic Design phase without seeking other funding sources from GBOS.

2. Update on Outreach with neighbors and community
No response from neighbors since walk-thru at the site in August.  Heather Hall has emailed Kathy Frost.

Darby Andrews, blown glass artist in Girdwood, has several projects that incorporate memorials and art.  He may be able to provide some photos to give the group an idea of what these pieces look like.
New Business
None
Public Comment:

None
Other Business:
3. Mike Opalka report on HLB meeting on October 10
Mike Edgington reports on behalf of Mike Opalka that the HLBAC had no questions regarding his report, which was basically a status update on behalf of the Cemetery Committee.  Girdwood Cemetery remains on the HLBAC’s 5 year plan.
Adjourn 1:49PM
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